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Note: In this report I may occasionally use bold print, CAPS, Italics, or word underlining for emphasis. This will be my personal emphasis and not that of the source that I am quoting. Any footnote preceded by a number or letter/number combination in (parenthesis) is my personal library numbering system.
"Not to oppose error is to approve it, and not to defend the truth is to suppress it" - Pope St. Felix III
Q:

 Dear Ron, I went to Mass this morning in Long Island on this feast of St. Blaisé. The Pastor had the Extraordinary Ministers bless the throats of the faithful.  He too was blessing them; however, I have never seen anyone other than the Priest do this. Is this allowed?  Has it become a new policy?  Did I miss something? Patricia
A:

 "The present order may be used by a priest or a deacon and also by a lay person, who follows the rites and prayers designated for a lay minister."1 "A lay minister touches the throat of each person with the crossed candles and, WITHOUT MAKING THE SIGN OF THE CROSS, says the prayer of blessing: Through the intercession of Saint Blaisé, bishop and martyr, may God deliver you from every disease of the throat and from every other illness: In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit. Each person responds: Amen."2
The Book of Blessings was published in 1992 so the authorization for laity to assist with the blessing of throats has been effective since at least then.

1 Book of Blessings, ISBN: 0-8146-2089-2, (1992), The Liturgical Press, Collegeville, MN., Paragraph 1039, p. 467

2  Book of Blessings, ISBN: 0-8146-2089-2, (1992), The Liturgical Press, Collegeville, MN., Paragraph 1051, p. 472
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+ Let us recover by penance what we have lost by sin +
St. Blaise and the Blessing of Throats

http://www.cuf.org/faithfacts/details_view.asp?ffID=266 March 13, 2006
Issue: What is the blessing of St. Blaise? Who may give the blessing of throats on the Feast of St. Blaise1?

Response: The blessing of St. Blaise, also known as the blessing of throats, is given on the Feast of St. Blaise (February 3). It is a special blessing in which the faithful invoke the saint’s intercession, asking him to protect them from ailments of the throat and every other illness. A blessing is provided in the Church’s rites for this purpose.

Priests, deacons, and even lay ministers provide the blessing of throats on the Feast of St. Blaise. However, the formula used by a layperson for the blessing is different than that used by an ordained minister. 

Discussion: St. Blaise was the bishop of Sebaste, Armenia, in the early fourth century. He was imprisoned and later martyred for the faith. Most of what we know about him comes from the tradition associated with the liturgical celebrations of the Church. 

Saint Blaise was known for his ability to heal both people and animals. Two incidents are particularly significant, as they are reflected in the blessing we receive today. Tradition says that a mother brought her son, who was choking to death on a fishbone, to the bishop. The bishop then healed the boy. When St. Blaise was being taken to prison, he encountered a poor woman whose pig had been taken by a wolf. At St. Blaise’s command, the wolf brought back the pig unharmed. The woman is said to have brought St. Blaise food and candles while he was in prison.

The blessing of throats is related to the saint’s healing of the boy who was choking. The use of two candles in the blessing is said to be in memory of candles brought to St. Blaise by the woman whose pig he had rescued.

As with any prayer, the blessing of throats is not a guarantee that those who receive the blessing will not have ailments of the throat. Rather, it is a prayer for protection from such ailments. 
Since 1989, lay ministers have been allowed to participate in the blessing of throats on the Feast of St. Blaise. The Book of Blessings provides the proper formulas for the blessing and distinguishes between the blessing given by an ordained minister and that given by a lay minister: 
A minister who is a priest or deacon touches the throat of each person with the crossed candles and says the prayer of blessing. 

Through the intercession of Saint Blase, bishop and martyr, may God deliver you from every disease of the throat and from every other illness: 
In the name of the Father, and of the Son, + and of the Holy Spirit.2 
On the other hand, a lay minister "touches the throat of each person with the crossed candles and, without making the sign of the cross, says the prayer of blessing" (emphasis added).

As the Book of Blessings indicates, laypersons do not make the sign of the cross over the faithful as the priest does. This seemingly small difference points to their distinct vocations: All the faithful are members of the common priesthood, while priests are members of the ministerial priesthood. God works directly through the words and actions of ordained priests as they intercede for the faithful. The lay faithful, on the other hand, petition God for a blessing.

1 Translations of Church documents such as the Sacramentary and Book of Blessings use the spelling "Blase." In English, however, the name is more commonly spelled "Blaise."
2 The cross + indicates making the sign of the cross.

ST. BLASE/ BLESSING OF THROATS

In a few days the one or the other or many of us may be able to go to church, or shall, and many of us will get blessed by two candles -- two candles which have been tied by a ribbon -- these candles having been blessed on the 2nd of February; the blessing of throats actually to be done on St. Blase's day, which is the 3rd of February.

Blessing of throats! Why and what's that? We Catholics sometimes embrace devotions without truly understanding them. We light candles, sprinkle holy water and have our throats blessed. These devotions and many others are part of our upbringing. Where did they originate? What is their purpose?

So many instances in the Scripture tell us about Jesus and his concern for the sick, where he reaches out to help those in need of healing. The Saint Blase Blessing, given on the 3rd of February (feast day of Saint Blase) is something that we Catholics take for granted. Many of us wouldn't think of missing it and it seems and, one observes, that church attendance even improves when there are ashes, palms or candles.

Who was Saint Blase? He was a fourth century bishop in Armenia. Not much about his life is known. Tradition says he saved a small boy from choking on a fish bone.

Due to this, people throughout the times have sought his help, especially those afflicted with ailments of the throat. On the 3rd of February, his feast day, the church continues its ministry to the sick with the blessing of throats.

This blessing (in Germany we call it Blasius Segen) can take place during or after Mass and asks for God's healing and protection. Two blessed candles, joined in the form of a cross and usually tied with a red ribbon (as a sign

of martyrdom of Blase), are placed around the throat of each person asking a blessing. The minister then prays:

"Through the intercession of Saint Blase, bishop and martyr, may God deliver you from ailments of the throat and from every other evil: In the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit." 

Our limitations and weaknesses help us turn to God for protection and care. Many of us wouldn't think of missing the Blessing of Saint Blase. It has become so popular that, in many Churches, it is given at Sunday Masses on the weekend before or after the 3rd of February -- feast day of Blase.

"This is the message we have heard from him and proclaim to you, that God is light and in him there is no darkness at all -- 1 John 1:5 "

What do we bless candles for? On the 2nd of February -- feast of the Presentation of the Lord -- candles will be blessed in Church. These are made available to the faithful to be taken and lit at home.

Light penetrates the darkness. Jesus is light. God's word is a lamp that lights, so our feet should know where we are going. At baptism time we were given a candle, along with the words, "Keep the flame of faith burning in your heart. When the Lord comes may you go out to meet him with all the saints in the heavenly kingdom."

"Wax, being spotless, represents Christ's most spotless Body; the wick enclosed in it an image of His Soul, while the glowing flame typifies the Divine Nature united with the human in one Divine Person." 
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